AWA Annual General Meeting Agenda - Monday 15th August 2016. 
1. Meeting Open - 7.30pm. Chair M. Tingey.
2. Visitors.
3. Attendees.
Brian Kidd, Kevin Hooper, Shane Ballingail, Greg Russel- Brown, Richard Morrow, Steven Brown, Pedro Baldrey, Mal Brunning, Jason Trebilcock, Allan Criniti, Duane Nicholls, Trevor Lechford, David Rose, Murrey Tingey.
Apologies. Vince Jubb.   
4. Minutes of Previous AGM.

Moved. P. Baldrey.
Second. S. Ballingail.
Carried

5. Business arising from previous minutes. 

Nil.

6. Correspondence.
IN  
Nil.     
OUT.

To club secretaries and delegates, AGM dates, time, venue and agenda.
Moved. Kevin Hooper.
Second. S. Brown.
Carried

7. Nominations for Executive Positions.
President: Murray Tingey.

Vice-President: Trevor Letchford.

Secretary: David Rose.

Treasurer: Jason Trebilcock

Contest Secretary: Kevin Hooper.
Chief Flying Instructor: Greg Russell Brown

8. Presidents Report.
This year has been a turbulent year with regards to the position of AWA Treasurer.

We saw Ross Cant retire from the AWA committee 8 months into the year, this being after some 28 years of service to AWA. I am sure that all would agree that Ross's  service to the AWA and the state's Aeromodellers has been above and beyond the call. It will be with a sense of pride that I will ask for Ross to be awarded Life Membership of AWA later this meeting. There is no one more deserving in my books. I would also like to thank Mal Brunning for standing in for the last 4 month, he has done a great job on picking up the job and has put AWA in a good position financially. Thanks Mal!
Over the last year AWA Committee has been more focused on establishing better communications with the State Membership. we continue to update the State's Web Pages, making them more relevant to what is going on and are focusing on email enquiries and ensuring members are replied to in a timely manner. The simple task of replying to someone's email can make all the difference. 

As AWA President I have tried to ensure that I am involved with MAAA Committee, having attended 2 meetings in the last yea, with AWA holding the last meeting here in Perth city in early May 2016. I am actively part of a selected MAAA working groups, dealing with national matters. The current ones being the purchase of two parcels of land, one in Victoria country and one in South Australia.

May 2016 was a very busy month, with the AWA Vice President organising and running the Control Line World Championships and nationals as well. I attended this event on most days and was privileged to be a part of the opening and closing ceremonies. AWA was one of the two main supporters of these Championships, the MAAA being the other. The championships were run and organised at a world class level and my thanks go out to Trevor Letchford and his team of assistants, without whom, the championships could never been the success they were. The World Championship being held in WA was championed by Peter Brian and I feel sure that he would have been pleased with the result.
This year sees another long serving member hanging up the gloves. Our Contest Secretary, Dick Morrow is standing down from his duties after 18 years service to the AWA. I will also be asking the membership tonight to honour Dick's commitment by awarding him AWA Life Membership. Bravo Dick!

I would like to personally thank the Vice President, Trevor Letchford, the AWA Secretary, David Rose, the AWA Treasurer, Mal Brunning, the AWA Contest Secretary, Dick Morrow, the State CFI, Greg Russel-Brown for their great commitment to AWA and the State this year. without your efforts, it just wouldn't work. I honestly feel privileged to lead the AWA Committee.

Thank- you.

Murray Tingey

AWA President   

9. Treasurers Report.

AWA Audit - Year 2015/2016.

The documentation was delivered to the auditors on the 1st July 2016.

Whilst on leave I received an email from the Auditor requesting clarification on 4 or 5 items.

I was not in a position to respond to these queries while away as I had no documentation with me and they mostly referred to the period prior to me taking over the roll as treasurer.
Therefore these items could not be resolved until after my return on the 14th August and discussion with the previous treasurer.

I'm hoping to get them resolved as soon as possible at such time the audit will be ready to present to the committee. 

Thank You

Mal Brunning

Treasurer AWA

15th August 2016  

10. Contest Report.

The AWA competition year runs from January to December.
Free Flight events were run successfully with entries to support each class.

Control events ran with support for some events coming from interstate as it was selection year for World Championships qualification 2016.

Old Timer Radio Control events had good entries and is the major r/c event along with the F3F at Albany.

State r/c competition has dropped off in recent years with pylon racing not being supported.

The Dorothy Buckley trophy has been refurbished this year to repair the damage it has suffered over the years.

The winner of the Dorothy Buckley trophy for 2015 is Rod McDonald. 

Richard Morrow 

Contest Secretary.
11. CFI Report.
Over the 2015/2016 membership period there were 4 new instructors having passed the criteria necessary to obtain their MAAA Instuctors rating.

Ian Craig / FW / WAMASC.

Mike Cuerden / FW / Whitefords. 

Ken Greaves / FW / KAMS.

Allan Brown / FW / Karratha.

Also quite a number of members attained Bronze, Silver and Gold wings during the same period. 

Congratulations everyone.

Greg Russel-Brown.

CFI.

12. Set Honorariums. 

President - $1400

Secretary - $1400
Treasurer. - $1400
Moved. Steven Brown.
Second. Shane Ballingail.
Carried

13. Election of Office Bearers.

Chair: Steve Brown.

President: Murray Tingey.

Vice-President: Trevor Letchford.

Secretary: David Rose.

Treasurer: Jason Trebilcock

Contest Secretary: Kevin Hooper.

Chief Flying Instructor: Greg Russell Brown.
Moved: Steven Brown.
Seconded: Shane Ballingail.
Carried.

14. General Business.
14.1. Ross Cant to be considered for AWA Life Membership. 

Moved: Murray Tingey.

Seconded: Brian Kidd.

Carried.

14.2. Dick Morrow to be considered for AWA Life Membership.
Moved: Murray Tingey.

Seconded: Greg Russel-Brown.

Carried.

Meeting Closed. 8.05pm.
